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Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, October 8, 2016
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Dr. Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stanley C. Taylor (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Vernice D. Cowell, Nancy J. Fishell Joan M. Goldberg, Dennis B. Guerri and, William J. Osborn III and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: None. 

Public Present:  None
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:12 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with the reading of the Open Meeting Law, Ms. Fishell seconded, hearing no opposition, Dr. Lerner dispensed with the reading. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk would record the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio distributed copies of the agendas to those in attendance. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None. 

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting – Tabled
3.  Dam Management - 

a. Lancelot Lake Phase II Engineering Phase II Feasibility Assessment - Dr. Lerner stated that the district is working on getting a design phase contract, but because their Engineer has been away and there is no new information to report. Ms. Fishell made a motion to allow Mr. Osborne to speak directly with Steve Sroka to discuss specifics of the design assessment regarding the possibility of adding a Flow Routing System similar to the one installed in the Big Robin spillway to improve the lake’s overall water quality and habitat suitability, Mr. Taylor seconded; Mr. Osborne abstains, the motion passes. 
b. Lancelot Lake Town Property Acquisition – Dr. Lerner noted that the Becket Select Board met in executive session and that they voted to drop the price of the two Lancelot Dam parcels to $2,500. Dr. Lerner reads aloud the letter sent to the district’s attorney, Ms. Goodman. Mr. Taylor made a motion to authorize Dr. Lerner to negotiate with the Town on the District's behalf, regarding the new bid $2,500 minimum and any other pertinent information involved with the acquisition. Mr. Osborne seconded. Discussion: Dr. Lerner stated that the cost, timing and other issues need to be discussed in length. Dr. Lerner explained that once the property is deeded to the district the prudential committee would need to immediately secure the property as well as obtain the proper insurance. He stated that given the deteriorated condition of the structure it most assuredly would be an attractive nuisance that could be a huge liability. Committee members discussed going into executive session or continuing this discussion in open session. Mr. Ronzio noted that the OML regulation prevented the prudential committee from going into executive session because the agenda did not contain the required language for this meeting. He further stated that until this has been resolved the district couldn’t proceed with the dam project because all of the property must be owned by the district in order to secure the funding. Mr. Ronzio also noted that the Town is currently working on a vacancy/blight bylaw and that this may impact this property if it is approved by the voter at the Annual Town Meeting next May. Furthermore he reminded the committee that the property is in located in a designated wetland, which falls under the jurisdiction of the Conservation Commission. With a motion on the table, Dr. Lerner called for a vote; Dr. Lerner abstained. The remaining members voted unanimously in favor of the motion.
c. Lancelot Lake Grant Application - Dr. Lerner indicated that Tighe & Bond informed him that a decision should be announced sometime after October 15th. 
d. Little Robin Spillway Stop Logs (Con Com) - Dr. Lerner stated that he feels that once he speaks with Craig Tighe and the necessary modifications can be initiated. Mr. Ronzio added that this is still an open issue with the Conservation Commission. 

e. Emergency Action Plan-Contact Information Review - Mr. Ronzio stated that Mr. Eldred was in the process of completing the plan when he resigned in May. Ms. Fishell stated she would check with Mr. Eldred regarding the status of the plan and report back to the Committee.

f. Big Robin Berm - Dr. Lerner stated that at the Road District meeting there was a discussion regarding two burning bushes that were located on the Sherwood Drive side of the berm. Dr. Lerner explained that this needed to be addressed as the bushes potential interfere with traffic exiting from Mystic Isle Way on to Sherwood Drive.  Furthermore, he noted that the bushes could have been removed from the dike during the restoration due to an oversight. Mr. Ronzio added that upon removal, the affected area would need to be reseeded immediately. Committee members briefly discussed. Mr. Ronzio stated that it is too late in the season to the removal the bushes now and it should be done in early spring. Committee members agree that the district should ask the Conservation Commission to issue the Big Robin Dam & dike Certificate of Compliance as soon as the work is completed.

3. Lake Management – Mr. Maier stated that there were some big weed issues on Big Robin this year. He noted however that once we get a cold snap in the fall, most of the problems would be resolved. He also reported that the bladder wart treatment was costly at almost $4,800.
SOLitude Report - Mr. Maier stated the report would be available in November. Mr. Maier briefs Committee members on a few different topics that may require additional monies to be budgeted for when planning next year's budget figures. Mr. Maier noted that the district would need to file for an extension on their current three (3) year Order of Conditions with the Conservation Commission. Committee members discussed if Solitude would be involved in renewal process. Mr. Maier assured everyone that Solitude would file the necessary paperwork in a timely manner. Mr. Ronzio passed out a copy of the operating budget and reminded the committee that they need to keep a close eye on the monies as they potential could go over budget in some areas due to unanticipated expenses. Committee members discuss the budget as passed at the Annual District Meeting.
a. Dr. Lerner suggests that this discussion be tabled until the next meeting; in the meantime Mr. Maier agrees to speak with the Conservation Agent. Mr. Maier stated there is not a new report as had been previously reported but one should be forthcoming in November.
b. Weed Harvester Report/Trailer Plates/Storage - Mr. Maier stated that the harvester has been put in storage as of October 1st. 

c. Beach and Water Testing Report - Mr. Maier noted that the water testing has been flawless this year and there were no negative reports for any of the district’s eight (8) beaches. 
d.  Flow Routing System – Big Robin Spillway - Mr. Maier restated that the HD system on Big Robin did not perform as well as it should due to the age of the system. He stated that he believed that extensive repairs might be necessary. He recommended that the system be thoroughly inspected and replaced if warranted.  
5. Beach and Boat Management - Dr. Lerner stated that minor repairs are needed for the boat launch at the Will Scarlet Beach.  
a. Beach and Dam Mowing - Dr. Lerner stated that the district would need to prepare a new Invitation for Bid for next year since the current contract with Gary O’Brien Property Services expired. 
b. Will Scarlet Beach Expanded Brush Removal – Dr. Lerner indicated that this should be included in the new contract.
6. Property Acquisitions/Donations - Mr. Ronzio stated that there is another proprietor has contacted the district regarding the procedures for donating property. He reported Attorney Goodman would handle the transfer provided that there are no back taxes or encumbrances. Dr. Lerner stated this is a work in progress. 
Website & Reporting Monthly Activity – Ms. Cowell read correspondence that she recently received on the website. Ms. Cowell then presented a website report that she was able to prepare utilizing Google Analytics. She explained how many users the website had during the past month along with the frequency of their visits, what type of devices had been connected, etc. Committee members discussed how this useful information might be helpful to the District.
Ms. Cowell also submitted a statement she prepared regarding civility within the community that she would like to have reviewed by the committee. After some discussion, Ms. Fishell made a motion to approve the statement as written for publication on the website, Mr. Taylor seconded: Unanimous approval.

7. Ms. Cowell stated that she contacted the Tax Collector regarding the Road Districts website insert for the next tax bill. Mr. Ronzio noted that printing it on yellow paper would make it more visible to the recipients. Committee members discuss the Lake District also providing a stuffer. Mr. Maier made a motion for the Lake District to send out a brightly colored stuffer in the tax bills, Ms. Fishell seconded; Unanimous approval

Prudential Committee Requirement – Dr. Lerner noted that wood mulch produced from tree pruning within Sherwood Forest by Asplundh is being dropped at the district property on Sherwood Drive (old castle property) for future use. Dr. Lerner noted that the Road District's has requested that its winter sand pile for use by Sherwood Forest residents be located at the same location. Committee members discussed the possible issues that may result in the storage and location of the sand pile. After discussing the possible ramifications of locating the sand pile on the Castle property, Committee members decided that there are liability issues that need to be addressed before they could approve locating a sand pile on district property. Ms. Goldberg made a motion to not allow the winter sand pile until a risk mitigation analysis is completed, Mr. Osborne seconded; Unanimous approval.
Dr. Lerner stated that the Town's Energy Committee meeting is scheduled for October 15th. He reminded committee members that they previously discussed the possibility of putting some solar panels at this location. Committee members briefly discussed. Mr. Osborne made a motion to have Dr. Lerner further investigate this issue and to conduct a feasibility study to see how solar may benefit the Lake District, Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous approval.

Dr. Lerner announced the upcoming LAPA West meeting scheduled for October 22nd in Pittsfield. He stated that he and Mr. Ronzio planned to attend and he encouraged others to consider attending as well.
10. Opt-Out Requests – Nothing to report
11. Any Other Business to come before the Committee - Dr. Lerner stated that the Town is in the process of drafting a new Vacancy bylaw. This bylaw would affect properties that are not being occupied thus the district may need to have the Will Scarlet property inspected.  He further stated that the front porch needs to be repaired or removed and a handicap ramp constructed. Mr. Ronzio noted that Eversource Energy would also need to be contacted to reconnect power to the structure. Ms. Fishell made a motion to begin the process of bringing the Will Scarlet building up to code, Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous approval.
Dr. Lerner advises that this Wednesday at 10:00 AM, at the Town Hall, there is a meeting with the Bylaw Committee that is drafting the vacant building bylaw. He states although the timing may be difficult for most, anyone who may be available should consider attending.

12. Public Input – None 
13. Review Correspondence - Read and reviewed.

 Warrants #3 FY2017 - Dr. Lerner presented the warrant as prepared, and provided an explanation of items listed where needed. Mr. Osborne made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Taylor seconded; the warrant was approved and passed along for Committee member's signatures. 

14. Adjournment – Ms. Fishell made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Cowell seconded. Unanimously approved. The meeting is adjourned at 11:47 AM.

Schedule: Next meeting Saturday, November 12, 2016 at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,
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